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DOC19/926440-2 

Mr Karl Fetterplace 
Planning and Assessments Group 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 

 
Email: karl.fetterplace@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 
Dear Mr Fetterplace 
 
Thank you for the request for advice from Public Authority Consultation (PAE-862), requesting the 
NSW Environment Protection Authority’s (EPA) comments on the Modification Report for 
Barangaroo - R4A Residential Building - MOD 1 - Building R4A design & car parking changes 
(SSD-6964-Mod-1) (the proposal). 
 
The proposal is for:  

 Internal and external changes to the approved building design and landscaping 

 Addition of a roof fire tank to service the sprinkler and hydrant system 
 
Based on the information provided, the proposal does not require an Environment Protection 
Licence under the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997. The proposal is not being 
undertaken by or on behalf of a NSW public authority, and the EPA is not the appropriate 
regulatory authority for the proposal.  
 
The local council should be consulted as the appropriate regulatory authority for the proposal. The 
EPA has no further comments on the proposal. 
 
If you have any questions in relation to this letter please contact Mr Mark Hanemann on 9995 6845 
or via email at mark.hanemann@epa.nsw.gov.au 
 
 

Yours sincerely 

CRAIG FLEMMING 
Unit Head Sydney Industry 
Environment Protection Authority 
 
 

29/10/2019 
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